JANUARY NEWSLETTER

   14th January 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to our January newsletter.  Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new since the previous newsletter.
Monday 14th January – Leadership and Management Governors Meeting at 6:30pm
Tuesday 15th January – Triple P Parenting Workshop (1 of 3) 6:30 – 8:30pm (main hall)
Wednesday 16th January – BMX Academy workshop with Y3 and KS2 Assembly
Thursday 17th January – BMX Academy workshop with Y4 and KS1 Assembly
Monday 21st January – KS1 multi skills festival – you will be informed if your child is due to attend, Year 4 Egyptian Workshop
Tuesday 22nd January – Triple P Parenting Workshop (2 of 3) 6:30 – 8:30pm (main hall)

Friday 25th January – Bedtime Stories (approx. 5 – 6pm – stories from 5:15pm to 5:45pm in classrooms), with Bedtime Stories Workshop for parents
Tuesday 29th January – Triple P Parenting Workshop (3 of 3) 6:30 – 8:30pm (main hall)

Friday 1st February – KS1 and KS2 gym festival – you will be informed if your child is due to attend

Monday 4th February – 3:40 – 7pm Parents’ Evening, 6:30 – 7:30pm Governors safeguarding training

Tuesday 5th February – 3:40 – 6:30pm Parents’ Evening

Thursday 7th February – Open the Book Assembly

Friday 8th February – Shine Bright for CHUMS (children’s mental health) Non-uniform day (wear your own ‘bright clothes’, suggested donation £1)

HALF TERM – Monday 11th February to Friday 15th February 
Monday 18th February – Children return to school following half term – please note: there is NOT an INSET day on the Monday as there often is.  Children come straight back to school on Monday please, PTA meeting at 7:30pm
Friday 22nd February – World Thinking Day – Brownies and Rainbows may wear their uniforms to school, Year 4 swimming begins for 7 weeks
Monday 25th February – 6:30pm Finance and Premises meeting

Tuesday 26th February – Paralympian in school – workshops
Thursday 28th February – Open the Book assembly

Monday 4th March – The Big Pedal begins

Thursday 7th March – World Book Day – come to school dressed as your favourite book character
Friday 8th March – PTA Spring Discos, Design an egg competition begins
Monday 11th March – British Science Week begins, Teaching, Learning and Standards PTA meeting

Wednesday 13th March – Year 3 Sharing assembly to parents – 3pm

Thursday 14th March – Science Day for Y2 – bike Science!  A chance to bring your bike to school!, Open the Book Assembly

Monday 18th March – Full Governors meeting – 6:30pm

Tuesday 19th March – Year 2 sharing assembly to parents at 3pm

Wednesday 20th March – Dance Festival

Thursday 28th March – Open the Book Assembly

Monday 1st April – Easter Assembly

Tuesday 2nd April – Egg Judging day

Friday 5th April – Easter breakfast morning 8am – 10:30am, Easter hunt (gifts from PTA), Easter Raffle drawn, Big Pedal Ends, Break up for Easter at 3:30pm
Easter Holiday 6th April to 22nd April 2019

Monday 22nd April – Easter Monday – Bank Holiday – all children at home
Tuesday 23rd April – All children back at school today, St George’s Day (Cubs and Scouts can wear their uniform to school), 9am and 2:45pm Parent Helper sessions
Wednesday 24th April – Year 3 swimming begins
Friday 26th April – 9am Condover Hall Year 4 Residential Trip meeting, Year 4 Bikeability

Please see the school website for more dates beyond half term
More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course

Issues between children:

We all know that children will have problems between themselves from time to time, and sometimes for prolonged periods which need adult interventions.  This is a normal part of school life.  Please do keep us informed if your child needs support with an issue at school and we will deal with it here.  Please do not approach other parents, either in person or via social media or messaging.  With the best will in the world, it often takes us a long time, and a lot of ‘digging’, to get to both sides of incidents at school – and that’s with all the children involved sat in front of us!  As parents, we usually only get one side of the story and it is much more effective for everyone if we support our children at home and allow school to deal with any discussions that need to take place.  I will always do all I can to ensure school staff meet regularly with parents and children until they feel confident that any issues have been resolved.  Thank you so much for your support.
Census Day

You will be aware that school budgets are continually getting increasingly ‘squeezed’ by the government, and one way we can maintain our budget is by making sure we are using what the government currently provide.  Universal Infant Free School Meals are currently made available to children in FS, Y1 and Y2.  From Y3, parents are asked to pay for school meals.  In order to keep this free lunch facility we have a ‘Census Day’ to check our use.  This day is this Thursday, Thursday 17th January.  If our percentage of meals eaten on that day is high it results in more money coming into the school budget.  This is crucial in maintaining current standards.  Please support us by encouraging your child to have a school dinner on Thursday (we have changed the menu next week to make it as attractive as possible to as many as possible and Mrs Summerfield has sent you a separate letter to give you this information).  With your support we can make sure Russell continues to receive the highest possible percentage of the available money so the children continue to benefit.  Thank you in advance.
Talk to the Governors:
Governors will be attending the parents evening in February. We plan on having a "governors table" so please stop by and ask us questions about the school and governing board or just come and say hello. We would be delighted to see you!
Nicolette Ford, Chair of Governors.
Behaviour Policy Update:
We are lucky at Russell, the vast majority of children behave in an exemplary manner.  It is constantly being commented upon by visitors from other schools and organisations!  However, in order to keep it that way, we have re-launched our Behaviour Policy and are currently trialing a new version with clearer steps to ensure any repeated poor behaviour choices have suitable consequences (for example, loss of playtime) as well as ensure it remains a ‘positives first’ approach, firmly rooted in the ‘Russell Rights’.  Thank you for all your support with behaviour; again it is the partnership approach that we know works effectively.  I will keep you up-to-date with how the trial goes.
PTA News:

I am absolutely delighted that at the PTA AGM in January we were able to form a new committee – phew!  Huge sighs of relief!  Thank you to all the new members of the committee, both with named roles and without, we really do appreciate all your support and hard work!  I would like to thank Liz Bottone and Leanne Scott for their tireless work last year chairing the PTA.  We really appreciate both their, and the whole PTA team’s, hard work and money raising over the last year.  Yet again it has added a staggering amount in excess of £20 000 to benefit all of the children in many varied ways – not least the sun shelters and Foundation Stage Trim Trail!  So much was achieved and we are incredibly grateful to them.  We look forward to working with Leanne and the team again this year.

Your help and support please.  A couple of pleas: 
Can we please remind all the buggy and pushchair users, especially along the very busy Foundation/Year 1/Year 2 internal corridor to be considerate of other users please?  If at all possible, please leave pushchairs and buggies outside the building as it is getting dangerously congested and we are having an increasing number of accidents.  Equally, in the event of a fire, buggies are in danger of ‘blocking’ speedy escape routes.  Please be as considerate as you can for all concerned.

Also, could you please support us in vacating the school site promptly, and by the latest of 3:45pm please?  We are having increasing numbers of clubs taking place after school (which is great!), and we need to use the playgrounds and facilities.  In addition, when parents and children are on site for longer, the children begin to use the school equipment (taking it out of boxes – even the shed – and jumping off walls, particularly in Nathan’s Garden and off of Swan Class exterior wall).  This is leading to problems the next day (equipment left out and wet with rain – even bikes from the shed - as well as the obvious dangers from jumping off walls etc.)  Please ensure the children are supervised at all times and that they are still abiding by school rules whilst on site, thank you.
 

Year 3 drains update:
Over Christmas we had two contractors in from CBC to ‘clear’ the drains.  They sent a tool down the drain to clear any blockages and have checked the pump mechanism is working correctly.  Although they now report that the drains are now clear and pumps working effectively, we are still not satisfied (it still smells first thing in the morning!).  We will continue to ‘hound’ CBC for more remedial work and keep you posted.  Once again, thank you for your on-going patience with this, we really do appreciate your support.

Bedtime Stories and reading at home:

We are delighted that once again this year, the teachers and staff have offered to read the children Bedtime Stories on Friday 25th January.  The children are invited back to school in their pyjamas (with cuddly toys etc!).  Please ensure the children are settled and in their classes by 5:15pm at the latest.  
To support parents, I will be running a short (about 15 - 20 minutes) home reading workshop for parents during the Bedtime Stories evening and giving out a reading booklet which I hope will support us increasing the percentage of regular home reading (which is currently only around 45%).  More information will be coming out about this, including a ‘sign up’ slip.

Accelerated Reader Book finder:

Some parents have asked how they can check if a book they have at home is in our Accelerated Reader Scheme, or how to buy books they know links to it.  Please find below links to AR’s book finder service and the home website.  Thank you for your on-going support with this.  Reading results continue to be excellent.
http://www.arbookfind.co.uk 

http://www.renaissance.com/
Safer Internet Day

Safer Internet Day is now around the corner on Tuesday 5th February 2019.  We are very aware of how much technology the children are now using and the influence this is having on their behavior and motivation particularly.  We would very much encourage you to be aware of the resources available at the following website:

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers 

If you would like any further information about keeping your child safe on-line, please look at the website under the E-Safety tab.

CHUMS – Shine Bright.  Wear Bright – Friday 8th February

Children’s Mental Health Awareness Week is between 4th – 8th February 2019.  Did you know that 1 in 10 children have a diagnosable mental health disorder – that’s roughly 3 children in every classroom?  We will be supporting this initiative with assemblies, activities and a fund-raising non-uniform day on 8th February.  More information will follow shortly.
PE/Festival news: 

Festivals coming up this term are:

· Year 2 multi-skills 

· KS1 and 2 gymnastics 
· Year 4 swimming 
· Year 4 transition 
· KS2 dance 
You will be contacted via letter if you child/ren has been selected to attend one of these festivals.

This half term all children will be working on their gymnastic skills including rocking and rolling, balance and sequencing movement. Some year groups will also be undertaking dance lessons as part of our thematic curriculum.

On the 16th and 17th January we are also very excited to be welcoming Mike Mullen (3x UK Pro BMX Halfpipe Champion 2017, 2016 & 2014 and Former World Master BMX Halfpipe Champion) into school. Mike will be carrying out workshops with our year 3 and 4 children and will also lead an assembly for KS1. He will be working around the areas of resilience and growth and fixed mindsets as he shares his story and how BMX helped him to shift from fixed to growth, as well as showing off some of his impressive tricks and skills!
FINAL REMINDER: Lower and Middle School Admissions for September 2019:
Central Bedfordshire will soon be closing the school admissions process for children starting school for the first time in September 2019.  Ampthill and the surrounding area is growing quickly and we are more popular than ever this year, so please make sure you make your application early so that you do not miss out on a place at your preferred school. You only have until 15th January to apply for a place.  Please note that this includes parents of children in Year 4 who will need to apply to their preferred Middle School for their child’s place in September 2019 by the same date in January.  This is not automatic.
And finally…

Please do come and find out how to make the hardest job in the world a little easier…Triple P Parenting sessions begin on Tuesday (tomorrow) at 6:30pm in the main hall.  We would love to see you there.
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, and for your on-going support.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs. N. Walker

Headteacher
